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Customs Amendment (Anti-dumping Commission) Bill 2013 

Introduced into the House of Representatives on 6 February 2013; passed both 
Houses on 14 March 2013 
Portfolio: Home Affairs 
PJCHR comments: Report 3/13, tabled on 13 March 2013 
Response received: 23 April 2013 

 

Summary of committee view 

3.1 The committee thanks the Attorney-General for his detailed response and 
notes that this bill has already been passed by the Parliament.  

3.2 In light of this response the committee makes no further comment on this 
bill, but notes that it would have been useful for this information to have been 
included in the statement of compatibility. 

Background 

3.3 This bill amended the Customs Act 1901 to establish a new Anti-Dumping 
Commission and Commissioner within the Australian Customs and Border Protection 
Services. The bill gave the Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission all of the 
powers currently available under the Customs Act 1901, particularly Part XVB which 
deals with the taking of anti-dumping measures. It set out procedures for the 
appointment of the Commissioner, the Commissioner's terms and conditions and 
methods for termination of the appointment of the Commissioner. 

3.4 The committee sought clarification as to whether the relevant existing 
powers in Part XVB of the Customs Act 1901, conferred on the new Commissioner of 
the Anti-Dumping Commission, were compatible with human rights. 

3.5 It also sought clarification as to whether provisions giving the Minister the 
power to terminate the appointment of a part-time Commissioner were compatible 
with the right to work and the right to a fair hearing. 

3.6 The Minister's response is attached. 

Committee’s response 

3.7 The committee thanks the Attorney-General for providing an overview of the 
existing powers of the CEO under Part XVB of the Customs Act 1901 and the 
processes undertaken for an investigation. Based on this information the committee 
makes no further comment in relation to the powers conferred on the new 
Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission. The committee notes that it would 

http://www.aph.gov.au/Parliamentary_Business/Committees/Joint/Human_Rights/Completed_inquiries/2013/32013/c03


 Page 197 

 

have been useful for this information to have been included in the statement of 
compatibility. 

3.8 The committee thanks the Attorney-General for informing the committee 
that, to address its concerns, if a Commissioner is appointed on a part-time basis it 
will be a term and condition of appointment that the Commissioner seek the 
Minister's approval of outside employment. This addresses the committee's 
concerns. 










